
 

 

 

Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees 

This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be removed. From the date of this notice, there 
is a 28-day period in which you can provide comments on the proposed tree removal. This notice 
meets the duty to consult requirements set out in section 115 of the Environment Act 2021. 

Notice Date: 10/09/2024 

Reference: PKA125 – Angel Road/Waterloo Road Bus Service Improvement Plan 

Parish/Ward: Sewell, Norwich  

Location: Waterloo Road, NR3 3HZ  

Position: 
What3Words: sentences.prone.burst and most.glare.clip 
Eastings and northings coordinates: 622891 and 309884 
Outside numbers 139 and 145 Waterloo Road 

Species: Sweet Gum (two trees) 

Reason for 
removal: 

As advised by the project’s tree specialist, the two Sweet Gum trees’ root 
protection areas are in the location where full-depth construction is required 
for the new junction layout. The trees would not survive the cutting of their 
roots to allow construction and so they need to be removed.  

Solutions 
Considered: 

Planting trees within the new scheme footprint was not possible due to lack 
of space and consideration of access to the local funeral director’s site. 

Replacement: 5 trees to be planted at planted outside house numbers 166a to 172 St 
Clements Hill, NR3 4DG: 

• Acer campestre ‘Elsrijk’ 
• Pyrus calleryana ‘Chanticleer’ 

• Magnolia Kobus 

• Amelanchier arborea ‘Robin Hill’ 

• Ginkgo biloba ‘Lakeview’ 
Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

To provide comments on this proposal, please visit our consultation website, Citizen Space – 

you can find a link to this and more information about the whole project at 

www.norfolk.gov.uk/angelroad. For further information about Council tree management please 

visit our website at https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/trees. 

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. Alternatively, comments may be 

posted to Norfolk County Council Highways, Martineau Lane, Norwich, Norfolk, NR1 2UD. 

Any comments should be made by Monday 7 October 2024. 

http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/angelroad
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.norfolk.gov.uk%2Ftrees&data=05%7C02%7Cemma.norris%40norfolk.gov.uk%7Cff3f1e8e50634f84618308dca1b7be0d%7C1419177e57e04f0faff0fd61b549d10e%7C0%7C0%7C638563057742034586%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BETBY9IZtMmdH%2FPqoN4HEvMW4u8cw5fQj3QXE7KetXo%3D&reserved=0

